

Mansfield Green Weekly Newsletter

GACT

Albert Road, Aston, Birmingham, B6 5NH

Website: https://mansfieldgreenacademy.e-act.org.uk/ Email: enquiryMGA@e-act.org.uk





Friday 13th October 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

This week out pupils have been completing their Pixl assessments across school in English and Mathematics. Also, our year one pupils have completed a shout assessment too. I look forward to seeing how well they have done.

Reading remains high priority for us at Mansfield Green. The children are brining home reading books linked to our reading scheme and books of interest too. The children will be assessed over the next couple of weeks to ensure they are on the correct reading book band. It's super to see the progress our pupils have made so far.

I want to alert you to explore our website to see the very latest subject developments we have made. I'm pleased to say that we have enhanced our curriculum offer for our pupils. Mrs Kasu our Assistant Headteacher and Mathematics leader and myself have now completed the renewed high-level plans and support for our pupils. We will share our renewed calculations policy shortly. Take a look at the overviews. We will run some parent workshops for maths later this term.

Miss Dolphin our Assistant Headteacher and English leader and I have looked at our reading, writing and grammar offer recently. See website for our updated plans. You will see that we have extended the range of books our pupils read in class across the academy from Nursery to Year 6.

Mrs Smith our Deputy Headteacher has been working with wider curriculum leads in school to further develop our history and science curriculum. Our science scheme is very interactive and children and staff are enjoying teaching this sequence of learning. See website for our overviews.

We are looking at curriculum enrichment with teacher this week and will be sharing next week the overviews of planned visitors and trips to link to our curriculum.

Thank you to parents for attending the Ambassador session this week. We welcome you to apply and join us helping to support events next term. I'm very proud to be Executive Headteacher at Mansfield Green and I look forward to our year head.

Mrs M Lathbury-Cox Executive Headteacher



Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everybody's responsibility

World Mental Health Day

We had a successful parent workshop this week. Parents joined us for a coffee morning and joined in with various activities which included a run and taking part in mindfulness activities. Mental Health can affect each and every one of us at any given time.

Take time to understand your own mental health and triggers.

We all have our own strategies for managing our mental health and it's really important that we find time for ourselves.



We are a Silver UNICEF Rights Respecting School Children's rights are learned, understood and lived in this school.



The Convention has 54 articles in total. Articles 43–54 are about how adults and governments must work together to make sure all children can enjoy all their rights, including:

ARTICLE 5 (parental guidance and a child's evolving capacities) Governments must respect the rights and responsibilities of parents and carers to provide guidance and direction to their child as they grow up, so that they fully enjoy their rights. This must be done in a way that recognises the child's increasing capacity to make their own choices.



Autumn Term 2023

Term starts: Monday 4th September 2023

Half term: Monday 30th October 2023 to Friday 3rd November 2023

Term ends: Friday 22nd December 2023

Teacher training days: Monday 4th September, Tuesday 5th

September & Monday 6th November 2023

Spring Term 2024

Term starts: Monday 8th January 2024

Half term: Monday 12th February 2024 to Friday 16th February 2024

Term ends: Friday 22nd March 2024

Teacher training days: Monday 26th February 2024

Summer Term 2024

Term starts: Monday 8th April 2024

Half term: Monday 27th May 2024 to Friday 31st May 2024

Term ends: Monday 22nd July 2024

Teacher training day: Monday 10th April 2024 (TBC)

Clubs

Monday

Year 3 & Year 4 -Dodgeball

Tuesday

Year 6 - Multi Sports

Wednesday

Year 1 & Year 2 - Multi Skills

Thursday

Year 5 - Football

Reminder



Data checking sheet's have been sent out this week. It is extremely important, that we have the most up-to-date information on file. Please ensure that you check this form carefully and return it to main school office as soon as possible. If you have moved house, we will require proof of your new address, dated within the last three months, such as your council tax, utility bill or bank statement. If there are no changes, please still sign and return the form.

WEEKLY CLASS ATTENDANCE

RSP - 93%

RNP - 95.2%

1AK - 88.5 %

1LS - 95.9%

2PH - 94.5%

2YK - 96.8%

3SA - 99.3%

3CW -97.7 %

4SB - 88.9%

4MO - 99.2%

5ES - 88.2%

5JC - 89.3%

6AL - 90%

6TD - 97.7%

Well done to this week **3SA** for achieving 99.3% attendance!



Overall attendance

93 87%



Newsletter
Autumn Term 1 Week 6
Week ending
13th October 2023
Mrs M Lathbury-Cox
Executive Headteacher